

# Minutes of St Winnow Parish Council meeting, held in the Memorial Hall, Lerryn on 8<sup>th</sup> September 2015 at 7.30 p.m.

**Present.** Councillor's Richard Read (RR) (Chairman), Eric Baker (EB) (Vice Chairman), Penny Rowe (PR), Keith Bailey (KB), Shane Aldridge (SA), PCSO Steve Cocks (SC) Kerry Pearce (KP) (Clerk),

1. **Chairman's Welcome and Public Participation.** *No Public Participation.*
2. **Apologies for Absence.** *Councillor Philip Carrigan, apologies accepted*
3. **Declaration of Members Interest.** (i) Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. (ii) Non Pecuniary Interest. *None*
4. **To receive minutes of meeting held on 7<sup>th</sup> July 2015.** *Proposed by KB seconded by EB all in favour.*
  - 4.1 **To receive minutes of planning meeting held on 13<sup>th</sup> July 2015.** *Proposed by PR seconded by KB all in favour.*
5. **Matters arising from 7<sup>th</sup> July minutes.** *EB noted in 5. Matters Arising Bride House should read Bridge House. EB also noted the leylandii along the wall has been cut back but requires to be cut back more due to the right to land boats KP to follow up.*
  - 5.1 **Matters arising from 13<sup>th</sup> July minutes.** *RR asked had we heard back from CC regarding the breach of planning regulations also do they have evidence of the agricultural tie. KP to follow up.*
6. **Chairman's Report.** *Nothing to report. RR will be attending the next Network meeting scheduled for October.*
7. **Reports from outside organisations.**
  - a. *Devon & Cornwall Police: SC apologised for not being able to attend the recent meetings due to shift work. There was one crime reported between the 1<sup>st</sup> July and 31<sup>st</sup> August for Car damage. All patrols in the area have been in order. We have a new Neighbourhood Watch representative; John Audsley of Lerryn View. The owners of the burger van currently parked at the entrance of Lerryn View have been contacted and asked to relocate it.. It has been reported people are finding it difficult to get through to 101, should you have difficulties please use the Email address 101@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk*
  - b. *Cornwall Council: No report.*
  - c. *The Red Store: No Report.*
8. **Planning Applications.** *None.*
9. **Planning Results.** *PA15/05626 approved with conditions.*
10. **Neighbourhood Plan.** *There will be a meeting on Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> September should any of the Councillors wish to attend.*
11. **Correspondence & Circulars.** *KP to find out about subscription cost of the "other" Clerk Magazine.*
12. **Finance, to confirm the drawing of the following cheques.**
  - 12.1 *Cheque No: 284 Grant Thornton for the Annual Return £120.00*
  - 12.2 *Cheque No: 285 to the Clerk for salary £150.00*
  - 12.3 *Cheque No: 286 to Diane Malley for Payrole £24.00*
13. **Any Other Business.**

*KB noted the Jubilee Oak Tree is looking good and established.*

SA asked if the tenancy agreement in the council houses on Lerryn View allowed the keeping of chickens. KP to find out.

EB asked about the new gate adjacent to Tredethick cottages. RR confirmed the gateway had been cleared for access to footpath.

RR asked if Treve was due to cut the grass adjacent to the stepping stones. KP to find out.

**14. Date & Venue of Next Meeting.** *Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> November 2015 in the Red Store at 7.30pm. The meeting closed at 8.48pm.*